GTT: Announcement of failure of holding the first Annual General meeting of Shareholders 2019
On 25 Apr 2019, Thuan Thao Corporation issued the Announcement No. 45 / TB – HDQT – GTT announcing the failure of holding the first Annual General meeting of Shareholders 2019 of the Company as follows:
Thuan Thao Corporation announced the Annual General Meeting of Shareholders 2019 of the Company held at 8:30 a.m. on 25 Apr 2019 with the expected contents as follows:

· The 2018 report and plan for 2019 of Board of Directors of the Corporation
· The report on production and business activities in 2018 and business operation plan for 2019 of the Corporation
· Approve the report on activities in 2018 and plan for 2019 of Supervisory Board of the Corporation
· Approve the audited financial statement 2018 of the Corporation
· Approve the Submission on distributing profit of 2018 and plan to distribute profit of 2019 of the Corporation
· The Submission on settling remuneration of 2018 of Board of Directors and Supervisory Board and the remuneration of 2019 for them

· Approve the Submission on selecting an audit company for financial statement 2019 of the Corporation
· Approve the Submission on electing additional member of Board of Directors of the Corporation
· Other arising contents (if any)

Total number of shareholders of the Corporation is 1,849 shareholders (representing 43,503,333 shares with voting right)
However, number of shareholders and authorized persons attending the Annual General Meeting of Shareholders 2019 held on 25 Apr 2019 was 06 shareholders, who represent 17,359,850 shares with voting right of the Corporation (equivalent to 39.90% of total number of shares with voting right of the Corporation. Therefore, the Meeting was not eligible to be held because the number of attending shareholders was not enough. Second meeting will be held on 16 May 2019.
The first Annual General meeting of Shareholders 2019 of the Corporation failed. Board of Directors of the Corporation will implement procedures for holding the second Meeting on 15 May 2019 in accordance with regulations of the law.

